
 

 

Board of Trustees Meeting 
September 15, 2014 

Board Members in Attendance:  
Rhett Walton: Chair 

Stacey Eaton: Vice Chair 
Marc Wood: Treasurer 
Tony Perra: Secretary 

Kelly Arp, Kara Maslowski, Jacki Rice, Jocalyn Beaton 
Guests in attendance: Police Chief Robinson, Fire Inspector John True. 

 
Call to order 7:03 PM. 
 
Chair Report: Welcome John True, Brentwood Fire Department, and Chief Robinson 
from the Brentwood Police Department.  
 
Facilities Report, Kara Maslowski: Going well with Grace Ministries. They’ve agreed 
to give us the entire building, except for their offices. Kara met with John True. He will 
go in this week and will do an entire inspection of the building. It hasn’t been used as an 
educational facility, so it’ll need some updating to bring it up to code. We’re in the 
process of maybe getting a school zone, or blinking yellow light.  
How many students? Between 250-260. There was a school there before. No problems 
there, but will have to follow guidelines for drills and evacuations. Have to be up to fire 
codes. Follow what the state and departments tell you that you have to do. With as 
many kids as you’ll have, I wouldn’t think it’d be a problem to get a school zone. Chief 
would be glad to help out with the state. But he doesn’t see any problems.  
John True: Obviously will need a plan, and has a template that I can give you. Crisis 
management plan, etc. Will want a committee to work on that. Once it’s created, is a 
living document. Fire, EMS, internal/external threat. All of these things will be shared 
among each emergency department. Building itself started as a riding ring. We’ve 
approved a section for current use of a school until June or July. Then SCS will take 
over. There are violations, but they can be worked on over time, with money, and effort. 
Caution when signing a contract with them: make sure you sit down with them 
and go over everything. Who is responsible for what? Most problems in the building 
over the last few years have been maintenance issues of the sprinkler system.  There is 
a state fire code which is applicable throughout the state of New Hampshire. There is 
nothing in that building that can’t be fixed in a reasonable amount of time. If your 
number of students is 265, that’s probably close to the maximum. I’ll work with you as 
best I can. We’ll do what we can to help get you in there. My number one goal is to keep 
all of you safe.  
Jacki: Question for police chief: There’s a two way opening. Chief has already 
addressed that. DOT doesn’t want a separate entrance there. In the process of trying to 
make that into a fire lane. Fire hydrant works well, and it’s all cleaned out. That won’t be 
used as an entrance or exit. John will try to get that removed and turned into a gate. It 
can’t be used as a normal egress. But you can go around the school and playground.  



 

 

Loryne Webster: question for fire chief: 200 cars, how will the traffic flow work? DOT will 
have to figure out a solution and a way to have that work. It’s a state road, so we don’t 
really have authority over it.  
Jenn Briggs: I’m the school that’s in there now. It’s a MUCH bigger loop than we have 
here. It should be less of a problem than we have here.  
Police Chief Robinson: Exeter has a flag person down there to slow them down. For a 
while, we’ll set it up so there’s a cruiser out there during pick up and drop off times.  
Fire Chief True: Please let us know in advance if there’s a big event going on.  
Kelly Arp: You’re going in this week to do a full inspection? Monday morning. What’s the 
turn around time for seeing your report? Fire Chief: You’ll get it before that Thursday. 
The numbers: how is that set? Chief can give a max number, but he needs to know how 
we’re using the rooms. I can give it to you in advance so you can know how to plan for 
it. The DOE also has something to do with that. DOE has certain requirements. I’ll do a 
walk through every month to make sure codes are met, and that is shared with the 
DOE. Emergency Management is about to release a bunch of money for 
emergency measures. All of these things are available. You need to talk to us 
about these things. We need to do a threat assessment. We’ll want to get rolling 
on that very soon.  
Jacki: In regards to renovations, can walls be built all the way to the ceiling? John: 
certain things might have to be moved ie: sprinkler systems, etc.  
Jacki: If modular classrooms are needed in the future, how do we go about that? John: 
before you think about renting or buying, measure, take photos, come see me, and I’ll 
help you out.  
Jen Briggs: The water system is going from transient to public water system.  
Kara - Jen is the parent whose daycare is going in the building before us. So we’re glad 
to have her paving the way for us.  
 
Board membership: Tony Perra. Tony’s kids are not attending the school this year. I 
would like the public to know what a tough decision that was for us. They’ve been 
worried about their youngest son, and he needed a different environment. We had no 
choice but to move all 3 boys. I make a commitment to the board. Rhett: Tony can no 
longer serve as a parent member, but we have an opening for a community member, 
and I would like to nominate him. All in favor of having Tony to continue on the board as 
a community member? All in favor. None opposed. This leaves us with an opening for a 
parent member. There will be an interview, and possibly a non public discussion, and 
the new member would be appointed at a public meeting. Do we want all candidates 
interviewed by the entire board? Tony: What has worked the best in the past? Rhett: 
There have been complaints that people applied, and were never contacted. We can’t 
do that. They should be contacted. We need to notify everyone, regardless. Marc would 
suggest appointing a couple people that have the time and are available. Too many 
schedules to come together. Rhett: is there anyone willing or able to head up that sub-
committee? Rhett: My work schedule is very, very heavy and will be until mid-October. I 
would like to get this spot filled as soon as possible. Peter: Rhett, is that something I 
can do?  Stacey - I can take this over. My only concern with having HOS do it, there’s 
conflict of interest. Jacki cleared that up with our lawyer. Tony is willing to do it. He 
would like one other board member. Tony: is this something we’d like to present at the 



 

 

next meeting? Rhett: that would be preferable. I can send an e-mail to the parent body 
tomorrow. Kelly: we need to set guidelines as to what we need from applicants. Rhett: 
what do we need from people? It could be as simple as a couple paragraphs - letter of 
intent. Stacey: we also have board questions already made up. Applicants send letter of 
intent right to the board e-mail.  
 
Term for teacher members run from October to September. Jacki and Jocalyn’s end 
tonight. Jocalyn: we would like to nominate Judy Lee. Kara: She is super pleased to see 
this nomination. All in favor: YES. None opposed. Welcome on board, Judy Lee. 
Upper grades: Jacki would like to nominate Zoe Bandola. She’s the 5/6 grade teacher, 
she’s finishing her Masters program so we’ll support her however she needs us to. Her 
schedule lightens in January. Kara: did she say why she wanted to be on that board? 
Jacki: Everyone was feeling overstretched, and Zoe and I talked a little bit about her 
joining. Rhett: why is she not here tonight? Jacki: she couldn’t be here tonight. She just 
talked to me this morning about it. We weren’t sure what was going to happen. She 
plans to be here in the future. Becky: I can speak to it a little bit more. There have been 
a few of us talking about it. We all feel like it’s our duty to step up and be on the board at 
some point, but I can’t take it on right now. Theresa was thinking about it as well, but 
she’s already been on the board previously. She’s the one who is going to step up this 
time. Rhett: All in favor? YES. None opposed. Unanimous: Zoe Bandola will be coming 
on board.  
 
Policy Manual - Section A: Rhett e-mailed out to everybody. Trust committee 
recommendations. I open this up for discussion.  
1. AA - SCS Legal status. Keep it generic. I would move that we accept this policy with 
the amendment that committees finance, development, and technology struck out. All in 
favor.  
2. AB - Mission statement and goals. I move that we accept this policy, unchanged. 

All in favor. Unanimous.  
3. AC - School Administration. I would move that we accept that as is. All in favor. 
4. ACA - That it doesn’t reflect the head of school hiring policy that is now in place. 

Amendment: INSERT RHETT’S CORRECTIONS HERE. I would move that we 
accept policy ACA with the amendment that we: INSERT HOS hiring policy. All in 
favor.  Unanimous 

5. ACR - Staff Relations. I would move that we accept ACR as is. All in favor. 
Unanimous. 

6. AD - Discrimination. Capitalize Seacoast in the first line. I would move that we 
accept AD with the capitalization of Seacoast in the first line. All in favor. Unanimous. 

Jacki: can we add the HOS and teacher hiring policies that were adopted this year to 
the manual? Yes, we’ll add those. 
 
Head of School Report - Peter Durso. Insert Peter’s report. 
Rhett: Is the Star Assessment training built into the budget? No money has been 
exchanged yet. There are expenditure limits. We’ll have to look into that. Marc can work 
with Peter to put the proposal together, and we’ll need to make a decision before the 



 

 

next board meeting. Anything that exceeds $2500 needs to be approved by the board. 
Could be discussed via teleconference next week. 
 
 
Treasurer’s Report: Marc Wood. See attached report. Don’t be shocked when we’re 
faced with difficult choices. We have to cut from the budget somewhere.  
Something needs to change. We can’t exceed our 225K line of credit, and we can’t 
have a 100K deficit. It’s a positive that we’re already talking about it now, and it’s only 
September. We have room, and time to make an adjustment.  
 
Retirement Subcommittee Report: Tony Perra. Last meeting, we had a discussion 
about the NH Retirement System. Rhett had asked me to look into that. At that meeting, 
both Becky and Judy made it clear that they wouldn’t want to pull out of it. With that in 
mind, my plan moving forward is to meet with teachers and talk about that specifically. 
There’s not a lot of information about what the benefit package looks like. You don’t 
have a choice. You have to contribute. When you don’t have a choice, you don’t look 
into it as much. It’s important to know where 21 percent goes, and that’s how I’m going 
to proceed with that. I’m going to look into it. I don’t have a time frame, unless someone 
wants to see it sooner. We’ll plan to revisit it in December. Hopefully by the next 
meeting we’ll be able to have a little more insight after speaking with teachers. Jacki: 
401K, 403B. Is there anymore information about that? Maria: spoke to 3 brokers. When 
I hear back from all 3 brokers, I’ll report back. The NH retirement system provides Maria 
with a book each year, which she can provide to Tony. Jacki: can there be a time line 
about making a decision? Maria: going with the first broker might be a good idea? If 
they don’t, the teachers can always go with an IRA on their own. Jacki: is it your 
recommendation that we go with this person? Marc - Maria would recommend someone 
to Marc, and that Marc would recommend this to the board. Peter: Does it matter where 
the broker is from - which state? No it does not. But I can ask the broker to be sure. The 
brokers are taking their time getting back to me. We still have not received the money 
back from the retirement system. Rhett: I understand your frustration. We don’t have the 
information that we need to make a decision tonight. Jacki: I think it’s been a long time - 
over 6 months of seeming non-action, and that’s a lot of time to ask any teacher to be in 
limbo. If there is assurance that everything will be taken care of, and will be okay, then it 
won’t be a big deal to wait a month. Maria: The money is coming to the school first, and 
then will be distributed. We’ll discuss more at the next board meeting per Rhett. 
 
SCS Employee Growth Plan: Progressive behavior policy. I need to address Rhett’s 
oppositions before we can take a vote as a board. I would like to have a policy that is 
acted upon. I will write that response and share it with the board, and I’d like everyone 
else to share all those thoughts as well and share them with the board. Stacey: Do we 
have clear job descriptions Peter? We forwarded job descriptions to the personnel 
committee to see if they’re still up to date. Tony - I don’t feel that those need to be in 
place to have a vote. Rhett: This sounds like it’s going to be discussed next month and 
it’s already past 9 PM, and we can discuss these things through e-mail. That will be on 
the schedule for next month.  
 



 

 

Development & Outreach Report: Kelly Arp. We are kicking off our annual appeal 
this Thursday at the Curriculum night. I’ll be speaking to parents and letting them know 
our goals and what we’re after. We’ll be sending out letters with pledge cards. Our goal 
is 75K that goes through to our general fund. We’ve got some other community events - 
another harvest festival to build community within our school. Get your check books 
ready! Marc: do you have a participation goal? Kelly: Yes, we’d like to have participation 
from every family on some level. Breaking it down, it ends up being $1 per day per 
student. Last year we had 40% participation rate, and only raised 35K. Parent feedback: 
start early, let us make monthly payments, etc. Make it easy for us to contribute.  
Kara: it was a shocker this year to get the supply list. (From different charter school). It 
was 4X what we had here. I had to bring in xerox paper, toilet paper, paper towels. If we 
tell parents these are the things we need, and this is what being at a charter school is 
about. I think we need to set these expectations at the get go.  
 
Public Comment:  
Gordon Muench: I thought it was great that the Brentwood officials came here. I didn’t 
hear anything bad, and it’s nice that they’re willing to work with us. We should take them 
up on their offer to work with us hand in hand. They’re good people. Make sure they’re 
informed and work with them. The budget is killing me. We’re already at 162K in debt - 
someone needs to put the brakes on. As it stands right now, we’re 350K in debt. People 
need to take that into perspective. I know Kelly will do a wonderful job here. Parent 
participation is key. Everyone can stand up here and talk about what they think the 
school should have, but they’re not stepping up and donating, then I don’t want to hear 
it. Money is important. 
 
Do we want to go into non-public session to discuss the lease? Kelly: are we going to 
have a lease drawn between now and the next board meeting? Marc: I don’t think we 
have every little thing figured out, but the key points are pretty solid.  
 
Next Board Meeting: Monday, October 6. 7 PM.  
 
All in favor to go into non-public session. None opposed. 9:22 PM. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


